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 St Mary and St Thomas CE Primary School Newsletter

Week Beginning: Monday 9th October 2017



Y6 PARENT INSIGHT MORNING
Thank you to our Y6 parents and carers who joined us on Thursday morning to attend the Y6 parent insight morning. Mrs. Fiendley delivered a math’s lesson so that parents had the opportunity to look at how we deliver maths in our school and to show parents and carers what pupils must do to achieve the expected standard by the end of Y6. We were really pleased with the excellent turnout and would like to thank you for your support. Thank you for your feedback from the session. Next half-term we will be hosting the Y5 Parent Insight morning. 
Y5 VISIT TO CRUCIAL CREW 
On Thursday, Y5 visited the Totally Wicked stadium to take part in the Crucial Crew workshop which is designed to educate the children about how to stay safe in their local community. They had the opportunity to meet the Police and look at how to stay safe in different scenarios. 
HANDBALL COMPETITION 
We are so proud of the Y5& Y6 pupils who took part in a handball competition this week at Queen’s Park School. They have been developing their skills with our sports coach over the term and the team went on to win the competition! Well done for their hard work and excellent sportsmanship they displayed. 
SCHOOL TWITTER ACCOUNT @stmarythomas
As you are already aware, we have a school twitter account and have been updating it this term to give you a flavour of the things we get up to on an average school day! Please give us a follow!
DEMOCRACY DEBATE 
On Tuesday, Joyce and Ellie from Y6 visited St Helen’s Town Hall to take part in a democracy debate. They had a fantastic day and displayed exemplary behaviour. 
FOODBANK DELIVERY 
On Monday some of our school councilors visited the Foodbank to donate some of the leftover Harvest Festival food and toiletries. They were very grateful for our donations. 
SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR 
Thank you to all our parents and carers who purchased a book from the book fair this week. It was lovely to see how many children were so excited to read their new books and I’m sure we’ll hear all about them! Scholastic will donate some money back to school to help us replenish our libraries. 
SCHOOL DISCO 
Our annual disco is being held on Wednesday 18th October. Reception and KS1 pupils will be 3:15-4:15pm. They should come into school dressed in their school uniform and bring their party clothes with them. KS2 pupils’ disco will be 4:15pm-5:15pm. The cost for the disco will be £2 and will include entertainment, drinks and snacks. All money must be received into school by Monday 16th October at the latest so that we can cater correctly for the event.  
ARTS FORTNIGHT UPDATE 
The children have been working very hard this week on their art projects and learning lots of poems which will be a part of our final exhibition. Please ensure your child has learned their poem which has been sent home this week for homework. 
LATE PICKUPS
It has been brought to my attention that there are a small number of parents who are regularly late collecting their child without any warning. This is unacceptable. Please ensure that you are on time to collect your child to avoid being charged. 
WRAPAROUND 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We sent out a letter last week outlining that children attending wraparound must be booked in advance by contacting the school office. Thanks for your co-operation. 
SICKNESS BUG
We have had a number of children off school this week with a sickness bug. Please ensure you are taking the necessary steps to ensure you reduce the risk of infection. Please see attached hand hygiene information.
COMING UP…
Tuesday 17th October- Thursday 19th October: Nursery and Reception Stay and Play sessions 
Wednesday 18th October- KS1/2 Disco 
Friday 20th October- Break up for half-term at normal time R/KS1- 3:10pm KS2- 3:15pm 





Well done to the following children, who have won the Headteacher’s Award this week!

	CLASS
	NAME
	REASON

	NURSERY
	Tyler 
	A beautiful attitude towards learning

	RECEPTION
	Amber-Rae 
	Being helpful and kind always

	YEAR 1
	Isabella 
	Fabulous Kandinsky art work

	YEAR 2
	Amelia 
	Super, sewing skills!

	YEAR 3
	Xan 
	Enthusiasm in everything he does

	YEAR 4
	Corey 
	Beautiful art sketches!

	YEAR 5
	Matthew 
	Being a future astronaut with phenomenal space knowledge!

	YEAR 6
	Brooklyn 
	For a great improvement in handwriting and behaviour in lessons



       


	LUNCHTIME AWARDS
	YEAR
	NAMEATTENDANCE AWARD
Whole school attendance last week was 94.1%
Well done to Year 2 with 99.3% and Year 6 with 97.1%.  They have won the class attendance awards this week!
Well done everyone!


	REC
	Viet-Anh 

	YEAR 1 
	Leighton 

	YEAR 2
	Amelia 

	YEAR 3
	Ruby-Lynn 

	YEAR 4
	Aiden 

	YEAR 5
	Miya 

	YEAR 6
	Warren 



ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK
         Rec                        98.8%
Y1			 85.2%
Y2			 99.3%
Y3			 95.0%
Y4		             92.0%
Y5			 93.7%
   Y6 	 	          97.1%  























Clean hands protect against infection
Protect yourself
· Clean your hands regularly.
· Wash your hands with soap and water, and dry them thoroughly.
· Use alcohol-based handrub if you don’t have immediate access to soap and water.
How do I wash my hands properly?
Washing your hands properly takes about as long as singing "Happy Birthday" twice, 
using the images below.
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Believe in ourselves, each other and God; Achieve in all we do; Shine every day!
Confidence, Trust, Resilience, Compassion, Hope, Independence, Forgiveness
Barton Close, WA10 2HS Tel 01744678010 Email stmarythomas@three-saints.org.uk Web www.sm-st.co.uk
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dry thoroughly with a single use towel to tum off faucet ...and your hands are safe.
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